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DATE: January 23, 2025 

 
Joliet Junior College 
1215 Houbolt Road 
Joliet, IL 60431 
 
TO:    Prospective Bidders 
SUBJECT:  Addendum No. 1 
PROJECT NAME: Weitendorf Animal Wing AHU Replacement 
JJC PROJECT NO.: B25013 
 

This Addendum forms a part of the Bidding and Contract Documents and modifies the original bidding 
document as posted on the JJC website. Acknowledge receipt of this addendum in the space provided 
on the Bid Form. FAILURE TO DO SO MAY SUBJECT BIDDER TO DISQUALIFICATION.

 
 

QUESTIONS RECEIVED: 
 

1. Is this project Tax Exempt? 
Answer: Yes. 
 

2. Will a city permit be required? 
Answer: No. 
 

3. What is the purpose of the Cupola being removed and reinstalled with new louvers? It appears 
to be in good shape and the ductwork should be able to be disconnect from the interior. A sheet 
metal cap can be used if you want to close it off to the exterior. 
Answer: Install new louvers after completely removing the existing exhaust ductwork. It is 
acceptable to install new louvers without removing the entire cupola. New louvers should also 
have a screen installed to keep insects out of the building. 
 

4. What type of fire alarm are we tying smoke detector into? Do you have a special company you 
use? 
Answer: A new Edwards fire alarm panel was recently installed on-site. Convergent is our fire 
alarm company.  
Contact Trey Cowan  
Cell: 815-641-7752  
Office: 847-585-8867 
Alt. Office 847-620-5000 
Email: trey.cowan@convergint.com 

 
End	of	Addendum	#1	


